Albertans demand action on 'vile' well water
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EDMONTON — When Fiona Lauridsen turns on her tap, the smelly water that flows out fizzes and burps.

“The water coming out of my well is vile,” said Mrs. Lauridsen, who farms with her husband and family near Rosebud, Alta., a hamlet located about 100 kilometres east of Calgary.

She and a small group of landowners and farmers travelled Tuesday to the Alberta Legislature to raise concerns about whether rampant oil and gas production around the country's fastest growing province may be poisoning their groundwater. The group, which is supported by the Alberta Liberals, is circulating a petition to urge the provincial and federal governments to act immediately.

In Mrs. Lauridsen's case, she suspects that nearby coal-bed methane drilling – a source of natural gas – has led to her water problems. She said lab tests revealed high levels of methane.

A farmer passes a coalbed methane natural gas well near Rockyford, Alberta in this 2003 file photo. (Larry MacDougal for The Globe and Mail)

Her family and cattle no longer drink the water on her property; she trucks it in. Mrs. Lauridsen said the family stopped when they noticed skin burns after showering.

Shawn Campbell, a 57-year-old cattle rancher from near Ponoka, Alta., choked back tears when talking about how four tests conducted on his well found it was full of explosive gases such as propane, butane and methane. About 30 conventional natural-gas wells are located on a 770-hectare farm he and his wife own.

David Swann, environment critic for the Alberta Liberals, wants the provincial government to strengthen water-testing regulations and conduct a full and independent assessment of groundwater quality and quantity problems.

He said the Liberals are especially concerned about the recent proliferation of coal-bed methane drilling and the possible negative environmental impacts it is having. Coal-bed methane is natural gas trapped in coal; recovering it requires at least four wells to be drilled in a small area, compared with one well for conventional gas.

Environment Minister Rob Renner said yesterday in the legislature that the Tories are taking these complaints about water safety seriously. However, he said the government already conducts tests and has not found any conclusive links that oil and gas production is affecting groundwater.
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· From Vancouver, but reading this article at Film School...
· As I've said many times in the past - Alberta is going...
· Just to make a comment as many people don't know the...
· Mrs. Lauridsen said the family stopped when they noticed...
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